

468 Queen Street East Suite 210 • Toronto Ontario MSA 177 Tel: (416) 964-9095 Fax: (416) 964-2492

info@epilepsytoronto.org www.epilepsytoronto.org

Charitable Registration (BN) 10730 6912 RR0001

A member of the Canadian Epilepsy Alliance

Councillor Tony Carella Vaughan City Council Vaughan City Hall, Level 400 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1

Councillor Carella,

I'm writing, on behalf of the members and volunteers of Epilepsy Toronto, to express our profound appreciation to the City of Vaughan, for allowing us the opportunity to stage our *Halloween Nights of Lights* fundraising event in your remarkable community. Everyone on your team - health officials, bylaw, police, etc. - have all been so gracious and so helpful to work with; it has been a true pleasure. You should be very proud!

This event has provided us a beacon of hope in extremely dark times. Like many charities, we have had to cancel every one of our fundraising activities this year because of the pandemic, and were facing the prospect of shutting our doors. This, at a time when so many of our members are struggling in desperation to cope with seizures in isolation from loved ones.

Thanks to this event and the Christmas one to follow, we will be able to continue offering critical counseling and support services to thousands, now, when they need us the most.

They say, "when life gives you lemons, ...". These drive-thru events are the perfect tonic for what currently ails us. They provide families an affordable opportunity to get out of the house, and enjoy wholesome entertainment that is 100% COVID safe. It is good for mental health, good for the community, and good for charity. The feedback, thus far, has been overwhelmingly positive. People are loving it! And everything is running smoothly (knock on wood). In fact, there has been such a good response, we find ourselves having to turn people away, which we are truly loath to do. Vaughan bylaws limit the operation of this event to four days per week. There is clearly enough interest in this event to run six, if not seven days per week, including, and perhaps most especially, this coming Thanksgiving Monday. Our sincere hope is that you will consider granting a special exception that would permit us to operate this event beyond the four day limit.

I fully appreciate that this constitutes an exceptional request. But these are exceptional times. None of us could possibly have





468 Queen Street East Suite 210 • Toronto Ontario M5A 177 Tel: (416) 964-9095 Fax: (416) 964-2492

info@epilepsytoronto.org www.epilepsytoronto.org

Charitable Registration (BN) 10730 6912 RR0001

anticipated how the world would change these past few months. The few added days of operation for which we are asking approval would generate invaluable additional revenues for our charity, and be good for families, whose opportunities to get out of the house are far and few in between; good for the businesses of the Improve Centre, who are desperate for exposure; and good for Council, compassionate leaders in dire times. Good all around.

Again, we thank you sincerely for your support. and for your consideration of this request.

Geoff Bobb Executive Director Epilepsy Toronto

c. 416 409-8260w. 416 964-9095

